

Cabinet du Premier ministre

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A2

August 21, 2007

Dr. Philip C. Njemanze
Chairman
African Anti-Abortion Coalition
Chidicon Medical Center
P.O. Box 302
No. 1 Uratta Road
Owerri, Imo State 460242
NIGERIA

Dear Dr. Njemanze:

On behalf of the Right Honourable Stephen Harper, I would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of July 27 regarding the G8 Africa Action Plan.

Please be assured that your comments have been carefully reviewed. I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter to the Honourable Maxime Bernier, Minister of Foreign Affairs. I am certain that the Minister will appreciate being made aware of your concerns and will wish to give them every consideration.

Thank you for writing to the Prime Minister.

Yours sincerely,
M. Budeson

M. Bredeson

Executive Correspondence Officer